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PURPOSE 

The Government of British Columbia has amended the Pension Benefits Standards Regulation 
(Regulation) to continue the solvency relief made available under Schedule 8 of the Regulation 
(Schedule 8) (The order in Council can be found on our Regulation page of the website). 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

In 2016, Schedule 8 amended the Regulation to allow pension plans with review dates falling on 
or after December 31, 2015 and before January 1, 2018 to consolidate all existing solvency 
deficiencies and to amortize the new solvency deficiency over a period not exceeding 10 years. 

WHAT’S NEW 

The amendments to Schedule 8 apply to review dates falling on or after December 31, 2018 and 
before January 1, 2021 as follows: 

• for pension plans that have not previously elected solvency relief under Schedule 8, the 
option to elect relief is extended, they will also be eligible to consolidate their solvency 
deficiencies up to the date of the review; 

• for pension plans that have already made an election under Schedule 8, an election for 
relief may be made in respect of any new solvency deficiency, but it is important to note 
that a further consolidation of all existing solvency deficiencies is not permitted; 

• to further clarify, any new solvency deficiency determined in a subsequent valuation by a 
plan that has already made an election under Schedule 8 may be amortized over a period 
not exceeding ten years; and 

• any election under Schedule 8 in respect of review dates falling on or after  
December 31, 2018 and before January 1, 2021 may be made only once. 

https://www.fic.gov.bc.ca/index.aspx?p=pension_plans/regulation
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MORE INFORMATION 

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the Superintendent of Pensions at 
Pensions@ficombc.ca or by phone at 604.660.3555. 

At the Financial Institutions Commission, we issue information bulletins to provide technical interpretations and positions 
regarding certain provisions contained in the Pension Benefits Standards Act, Regulations and other pertinent legislation. 
While the comments in a particular part of an information bulletin may relate to provisions of the law in force at the time 
they were made, these comments are not a substitute for the law. The reader should consider the comments in light of the 
relevant provisions of the law in force at the time, taking into account the effect of any relevant amendments to those 
provisions or relevant court decisions occurring after the date on which the comments were made. Subject to the above, an 
interpretation or position contained in an information bulletin generally applies as of the date on which it was published, 
unless otherwise specified. 
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